
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
August 4, 2022    Via Email (joseph.martinez@wisconsin.gov) 
 
 
Joseph Martinez 
Hydrogeologist-Remediation & Redevelopment Program 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
1027 W. Saint Paul Avenue 
Milwaukee, WI  53233 
 
Re: Reported Contamination at Werners Cleaners, 6415 28th Avenue, Kenosha, WI 

DNR BRRTS Activity #02-30-577102; DNR FID #230009890 
 
Dear Mr. Martinez: 
 
Please be advised that our office has been retained to represent John Butz and Bay Towel, Inc. 
(d/b/a Royal Cleaners and/or Model Laundry, Inc. and/or Lakeshore Dry Cleaning and/or 
Lakeshore Linen and Uniform Rental) related to the above-referenced site and the DNR’s 
designation of Bay Towel as a potential responsible party.  We will be stepping in in place of 
Don Gallo on behalf of Mr. Butz and Bay Towel.   
 
All future communications related to this matter should be directed to our office (Mr. Gallo can 
advise whether he still wishes to be included on any communications).  We are in the process of 
obtaining proposals for the site investigation and hope to have those in hand shortly. 
 
We would like to discuss this matter with you; please let us know your availability for a call in the 
next week. Thank you. 
 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
FOLEY, BARON, METZGER & JUIP, PLLC 
 
 
 
Richard S. Baron 
Direct Dial:  (734) 742-1855 
Email:  rbaron@fbmjlaw.com 
 
RSB/ceb 
cc: Jennifer Meyer, WNDR (via email, jennifer.meyer1@wisconsin.gov)  

Michele R. Norman, WNDR (via email, michele.norman@wisconsin.gov) 
Don Gallo (via email, don.gallo@dgallolaw.com) 

 John Butz (via email, jbutz@baytowel.com)  
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